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December 16, 2020

Mr. Kraig Westerbeek

VP, Environmental and Manufacturing
BF Grady Road (Align RNG LLC)

PO Box 856

Warsaw, NC 28398

Subject: Additional Information Request
proposed Air Permit 10644R00
BF Grady Road (Align RNG LLC)
Warsaw, Duplin County, North Carolina
Permit Class: Synthetic Minor
Facility ID# 3100179

Dear Mr. Westerbeek:

Thank you for your December 11, 2020, response to the Division of Air Quality’s December 8,
2020 Additional [nformation Request on the proposed permit. Reference is made to your Air
Quality Permit Application No. 3100179.19A received on December 10, 2019 for the above subject
facility.

As a follow-up to your responses, the DAQ is requesting additional information on the
following topics:

1. Please provide additional detail on the general locations of the animal operations that
may supply bio-gas to the Align RNG, LL.C — BF Grady Road project.

2. Please provide further details on emissions differentials that may result from installing
digesters and/or lagoon covers.

The application process time clock will be put on hold during this time for you to respond to this
request.

Should you have any questions with reference to the above matter, please do not hesitate to
contact Dean Carroll at 910-796-7242.

Sincerely,

2.

Brad Newland, Wilmington Regional Supervisor
Division of Air Quality, NC DEQ

c: Wilmington Regional Office
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